
SUDBURY HISTORICAL COMMISSION MINUTES 
TUESDAY, 21 MARCH 2006   

Those Present: 
Clay Allen   
Adolf Bahlkow 
Jim Hill 
Jim Hodder 
Lyn MacLean, CoChair 
Win fitzgerald CoChair 
Guest: June Allen 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:08 PM.  The minutes of 21 February 06 were accepted as typed. 
 
Events:  Villagers meeting on April 6th 
     Wedding on June 10th 

    Memorial Day Open House, 29 May 06 from 10 AM to 2 PM.  Win will work with the town to  
    obtain the information on whom we will honor.  She will also contact docents. 
 

Spring Cleanup:  Lyn will contact the Park and Rec Dept to request help with the Hosmer House 
grounds.  It was voted unanimously to have pea stone put in the shed so the sand does not track into 
the house.  Lyn will contact Bill Place to ask for his help on this little project. Lyn will contact Chris 
Wilson to erect the kiosk at the Training Field next month. 
 
RFP for Restoration:  Jim Hill will call Art Smith and Nat Freeman requesting a quote to take down 
the storeroom ceiling.  Once the information has been received Lyn and Jim will go to Maureen to get 
approval.  Mark Kablack has already given approval to approach the restoration in this way.  The 
subcommittee met this month to work on a rough draft of the RFP and Jody will assist with the final 
copy to go to the Permanent Building Committee for approval and then out to bid. 
 
Florence Hosmer Presentation:  Helen Casey will be presenting her research on the Hosmer 
Family on Sunday, 2 April in the Lower Town Hall.  The Historical Society sent the SHC an invitation 
and all members plan to attend.  Lyn and Adolf have been working many hours to help Helen with her 
research into the private papers of Miss Hosmer.  June will contact the Society to see if they will be 
making a videotape of this and also if it will be on cable.  The SHC would like a video so we can show 
it at the Hosmer Open Houses, held throughout the year.  June is to let Jim Hill know so he can make 
other arrangements if necessary.  Win will call Helen to give her some information which the 
newspapers may want and to let her know she can work at the house on 27 March 06. 
 
24 Pelham Island Barn:  Copies of the e-mail sent to the SHC from the Planning Board were passed 
to all members.  This was fully discussed along with information gathered from the tape and minutes 
of the Hearing, which took place on 8 March and was open to the public for input toward the 
Demolition Delay By-Law for this property. After considering all aspects of this barn as presented a 
motion was made to enforce a demolition delay on the barn at 24 Pelham Island Road.  The formal 
vote was 1 for the delay and 5 against.  The result is that the Purchase and Sales Agreement can go 
forward and the contractor who will use the timbers in a barn in Southboro can proceed.  Lyn will 
send an E-mail to notify Jim Kelly and abide with the process put in place for notification. 
The meeting adjourned at 8:28 PM.  The next meeting will be held on 18 April at 7 PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  Lyn MacLean, Secretary/CoChair 
 
CC: Town Manager,Art Richard, Bill Place, Jim Kelly,John Fraize, Muriel Plonko, Marv Fickett, Mark 
Thompson, Carole Wolfe, Jody Kablack 


